THE COLORADO BASIN ROUNDTABLE
C/0 P.O. BOX 1120
GLENWOOD SPRINGS, COLORADO 81602

February 1, 2017

Craig Godbout

Colorado Water Conservation Board
Water Supply Planning Section

1313 Sherman Street

Denver CO

(303) 866-3441, ext 3210 (office)
(970) 218-9407 (cell)

craig.godbout@state.co.us

Dear Craig:

The Colorado Basin Roundtable voted 17-0 through email balloting (due to weather canceling the January
RT meeting) to approve the basinwide WSRF request ($50k) for the Grand Valley Roller Dam
Rehabilitation Phase 2 Master Plan.

There was one comment in the voting: one person who voted yes offered the aside that the basin request
should be halved. There was one abstention due to a conflict of interest.

We want to assist this phase of planned work on the 100-plus-year-old Roller Dam and the Government-
Highline Canal operated by the Grand Valley Water Users Association. We have previously assisted this
project as it is called out in our Basin Implementation Plan for the importance it has for water rights
administration, the sustaining of agriculture and its attendant benefits to the environment.

The project scored 12.75 out of 14.25 points on our grants scoring matrix, attesting to how this project
addresses our Basin Implementation Plan.

Sincerely yours,

(niBlealf”

Jim Pokrandt
Chair, Colorado Basin Roundtable

Attachment: CBRT Grant Matrix Scoring Sheet



